
The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff

September 22, 2015
STATE OF ALABAMA

CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for their regular business meeting Tuesday, September 22, 2015 at 4:00 p.m. in the Utility Board room located at 4971 AL Hwy 68, Cedar Bluff Alabama. Chairman Ken Blair called the meeting to order at 
4:00 p.m.

Roll Call:

Ken Blair
     
Present


Linda Pickelsimer
Present
            
Norman Burton          
Present


Cindy Early            
Present
Billie Burkhalter
Absent
The minutes for the August 18, 2015 meeting were presented for approval. After some discussion and assuring there were no changes to be made, a motion was made by Norman Burton to approve the minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Cindy Early.
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,
NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Burkhalter
Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer presented the August financials for approval. Mrs. Pickelsimer stated there was a gain in the water department of $4,295.30 and a year to date gain of $42,029.22. The sewer department had a gain of $10,033.95 for the month and a year to date loss of -$6,830.16. The combined total of both departments for the month was a gain of $14,329.26 and a year to date gain of $35,199.06. After some discussion, Linda Pickelsimer made a motion to approve the financials as presented. Ken Blair seconded the motion.

Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Burkhalter

At this time Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer presented the board with the 2015/2016 Fiscal Year budget for review and approval. Manager Jeff Harrell asked the board to approve raising the System Maintenance Sewer Dept. budget from $8,000.00 to $20,000.00. Manager Harrell told the board that there had been 5 pumps sent to Rome Electric for rebuild and 4 of those cannot be rebuilt. That leaves just one rebuilt pump as back up. After some discussion on this matter and the rest of the budget, a motion was made by Norman Burton approving the budget as presented with the change to the sewer department budget for $20,000.00. The motion was seconded by Cindy Early.
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Burkhalter

Treasurer Pickelsimer then asked the board to consider changing the current 60% water and 40% sewer split in the accounting process to 60% sewer and 40% water. After some discussion, a motion was made by Ken Blair and seconded by Linda Pickelsimer to make the allocations adjustment to 60% sewer and 40% water.

Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Burkhalter
In the managers report, Manager Jeff Harrell handed the board a printout of work performed for the month. There were 101 work orders completed for the month of August. They consisted of 1 water tap, 2 sewer taps, 37 water leaks, 1 meter replaced, 1 pump station repair on Reese St., 1 pump replaced, and 58 miscellaneous. Mr. Harrell gave an update on the new utility shop stating the wiring was all that was left to finish. He then informed the board the Mr. Scott Farrar has decided not to move forward with the development project on Co Rd 642. After some discussion, it was decided by the board that a letter be drafted to Mr. Farrar on the boards behalf withdrawing any and all past agreements with Mr. Farrar concerning the project and give Mr. Farrar 30 days to remove all materials located on board property. Mr. Harrell told the board that the 3 Phase Air Compressor advertised on Govdeals.com had a bid of $800.00. After some discussion it was decided not to accept that bid and to advertise the air compressor on Craig's List. 
Office Manager Marie Kelly presented the board with a letter of engagement from Hindsman, PC for the 2015/2016 fiscal year audit. The cost for the audit will be between, $13,000.0-$16,000.00. After some discussion about rising cost, a motion was made by Ken Blair and seconded by Norman Burton to enter into a contract for the 2015/2016 audit and if the cost continues to rise, to bid out the audit in the future.

Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Burkhalter
In unfinished business, Kandance Ballew with Gaylesville High School returned to ask the board for donations to help fund a new program at the school called Trojan Bucks. After some discussion, the board told Mrs. Ballew that as a board they were unable to donate to the school. They stated it was a great program and they would be glad to donate on an individual basis. The board thanked Mrs. Ballew for coming.   

After assuring there was no further business Chairman Ken Blair adjourned the meeting. 
The meeting adjourned at 4:25 p.m.     
APPROVED October 20, 2015: 

________________________________________________

KEN BLAIR, CHAIRMAN

________________________________________________

MARIE KELLY, SECRETARY
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